
Minutes of the USA Wrestling - Ohio Annual Meeting 
September 30, 2007 

 
Attendees (40):  Chris Kallai, Leo Saniuk, Mary Terbay, John Cvetic, John Sopczak, Jeff 

Kullman, Bob Vallarelli, Debbi Kallai, Carol Saniuk, Jon Horn,  Frank 
Baxter, Pete Bolanis, Wendel Donathan, Mark Gerhard, Eddie Jayne, 
John Gillespie, Randy Bradberry, John Gramuglia, Tom Knupp, Angelo 
Mastro, Todd Haverdill, Jim Lehman, Monica Kallai, Chris Kallai, Jr., 
Bob Dies, Zach Ison, Chris Miller, Frank Jayne, Troy McLaughlin, Leo 
Saniuk, Jr.,  David Cline, Brian Nicola, Jake Bontatibus, Timothy Allen, 
Carmen Armenta, Shawn Contos, Ralph Cubberly, Scott DeTray, Bill 
Barger, Jerry Robinson 

 
Determination of quorum:  To have a quorum, at least 25% of the Officers, Directors, 
and At-Large Board Members (i.e., a minimum of nine) must be present along with 
representatives from at least 10% of the Chartered Clubs (i.e., a minimum of nine).  
Twenty-four (24) Officers, Directors, and At-Large Board Members were present, and 
sixteen (16) Chartered Clubs were represented at the beginning of the meeting.  Since it 
was determined that we had a quorum, the meeting was called to order at 10:05 AM.   
 
The Minutes from the 2006 General Meeting were approved as written by acclamation. 
(Motion by Wendel Donathan and second by Debbi Kallai). 
 
 
OFFICERS AND DIRECTORS REPORTS 
 
1. Chairperson’s report – Chris Kallai 
 

Chris noted that everyone should keep things moving during their reports.  There 
are a lot of items to cover so get to the point and complete your reports. 
 
Chris thanked all the Tournament Directors, mat officials, pairing officials and 
Coaches for helping this past year.  He also thanked all those that helped in any 
way at the FILA Cadet/ University tournament and the Central Regional and the 
coaches/ clinicians for the Fargo teams and the dual teams.  Ohio is truly a “hot 
bed” of wrestling. 
 
In 2008, Ohio will host the Kids/ Cadet/ Junior Regional.  We will have it until 
2010, when it will move to Kentucky.  The Sports Commission support worked 
very well for both the FILA and the Central Regional. 
 

2. Vice Chairperson’s Report – Leo Saniuk 
 

As part of the Vice Chairperson’s job, he was in charge of Tournaments.  There 
were 2464 wrestlers at the qualifiers.   
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The Fargo schedule for 2008 was passed out.  Wrestling will start July 19th and 
end July 26th.   
 
During the 2007-2008 season, Leo will be working on job descriptions for all 
positions.  Leo will email the current job description.  Please review it, make 
modifications, if necessary, and return to Leo.  
 

 
3. Treasurer’s Report - John Cvetic 
 

John distributed copies of the financial statement comparing the financial 
position, income, and expenses for fiscal years 2006 and 2007.  Some of the 
highlights included: 

a. USA Wrestling Ohio made $12000 in 2007; to offset the $6000 loss in 
2006.  This was attributed to a cut back in support costs (coaches clinics, 
travel, etc.) and card sales (see below). 

b. Card sales brought in and extra $6200 from the Arnold Classic and the 
FILA/ University Nationals.  Also $2000 of that was from Ohio wrestlers 
buying cards at the tournament as opposed to on line. 

c. We did not receive any grass roots funding from USA Wrestling (had 
budgeted $1000) and we lost approximately ($1100) on the Central 
Regional and Fila.  The Cleveland and Columbus Sport Commissions took 
losses on the actual event. 

 
The Treasurer’s report was accepted by acclamation (Motion by Bob Vallarelli 
and second by Pete Bolanis). 
 
 
John Cvetic said that the upcoming year’s budget was laid out to increase the 
support services since we are recommending having a separate Greco and 
Freestyle Development Director (new business); also he put in an increased loss 
for the Central Regional since 2008 will also include the Juniors. 
 
Motion by Carol Saniuk and second by Debbi Kallai to accept the budget as 
proposed.  Motion passed by acclamation.  
 

 
4. Registration Chairperson’s Report – John Cvetic for Clara Smith 
 

John reported that our numbers were down slightly in 2007 as follows: 
 

Category 2007 2006 2005 2004 2003 

Competitors 
   Total 
   Bantam - Schoolboy 
   Cadet - Open 

 
5020 

 
5252 

 

 
5395 

 
5570 
3237 
2333 

 
5129 
NA 
NA 
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Coaches 480 518 505 623 533 

Club Charters 92 98 107 104 96 

Event Sanctions 64 70 70 68 70 

 
 
5. Kids / Schoolboy Director’s Report – John Sopczak 
 

John thanked his coaching staff for the Schoolboy Duals, which was a very tough 
tournament.  Team had 9 forfeits, but some individuals did very well. 
 
Chris thanked John for stepping in and replacing Doug Howard at the last 
minute.  Great job, especially given the circumstances. 

 
 
6. Cadet Director’s Report - Jeff Kullman 
 

Jeff reported that this year had one of the best groups ever.  He gave a lot of the 
credit to the stability of the staff.  He thanked Chris, Leo and John for listening 
and then doing what needed to be done.  Frank Baxter was also a great help to 
the Cadet team in his new role as Team Leader.  No team for the Cadet duals in 
2007 and this needs to be done in 2008. 
 
In Fargo, there were 15 Freestyle All Americans: 6 finalists and 4 champions; 
Greco had 2 All Americans. 

 
Jeff emphasized the importance of our Cadet Teams, since this is the athlete’s 
first real chance to see national competition and the college coaches start looking 
at the athletes at this time. 

 
7. Junior Director’s Report – Frank Baxter for Jerry Nadeau 
 

Frank reported that the Junior National Team did well.  In Greco, we had 4 All 
Americans – 1 champion; and in Freestyle, there were 6 All Americans and 1 
champion.  The Cadet team runs like a well-oiled machine.  Juniors have bright 
spots – Jon Horn was good with Greco.  Coaches worked well together. 

 
8. Open Director’s Report – Joel Greenlee 

 
No report. 
 

9. Coaches Director’s Report  - Chris Kallai for Jim Speelman 
 

Focus for 2008 is to be sure that coaches get to the tournaments/ clinics that 
they need to attend so they can be upgraded 

 
10 Beach Director’s Report – Jeff Bucher 
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No report.  Nothing done this year.  This is an area that we must promote as part 
of USA Wrestling. 

 
11. Wrestling Development Director’s Report – Jim Lehman 
 

Jim reported that there were clinics prior to the beginning of wrestling at the 
qualifiers.  They were about 20 minutes in length with a focus on strategy.  Jim 
would like to organize some mini-camps in 2008 prior to Fargo. 

 
12. Folkstyle Director’s Report – John Sopczak for Charlie Smith 
 

Support for Folkstyle needs to continue – numbers were down at the State 
Tournament.  We may need more promotion of this.  Thanks to the Folkstyle 
group for all their work. 

 
13. Women’s Wrestling Director’s Report – Brian Nicola for Jim Martin  
 

Brian stated that the women’s wrestling needs more promotion and general 
knowledge about the sport and the opportunities need to get out to all female 
wrestlers.  Plan is to email all coaches for active recruiting of female wrestlers for 
the Fargo team.  University of Cumberland will get involved and will host the 
camp.  It will be a one week camp for the same cost. 

 
14. Mat Officials Director’s Report - Bob Vallarelli 
 

Bob reported that there over 100 mat officials in Ohio.  Thirty of whom worked 4 
or more tournaments and 67 worked less than 2; 2 did not work any 
tournaments. 
 
Fargo used “one man mechanics” this year, due to official shortage.  One man is 
a misnomer; it was really “two man” – one official in the center of the mat and 
one at the table. 
 
There are 9 officials submitted for an upgrade.  There is a major concern that our 
officials are getting older – we need to be training younger officials and need to 
promote/ encourage younger people to get involved and become officials. 

 
15. Pairing Co-Director’s Report - Debbi Kallai  
 

Debbi reported that we have 26 pairers but we still need more.  Carol Saniuk is 
now a P1 and Tina Shindel is a P2.  We also have some new P3s.  
 
Debbi reported that the computer program, TRACK WRESTLING, will be used at 
one of the state tournaments and hopefully one of the qualifiers in 2008. 
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16. International Exchange Director’s Report – Jon Horn 
 

Jon reported that he took a team to Serbia for 17 days.  The eleven wrestlers 
worked out twice a day with the Serbian National Team and had 4 duals. 
 
Jon stated the goals for 2008 were to take 7 wrestlers to Serbia.  Jon is planning 
on staying 4 weeks – wrestlers 2-3 weeks. 
 
In April, 2008, the Serbian team will be coming to April.  We will need top level 
wrestlers for them to work with for the 11 days they will be here.  By December 
Jon will have firm dates for the visit of the Serbians here and for the trip over 
there.  He achieved his cost goal of reducing the $2700 per wrestler fee to 
$1500. 

 
17. Media / Promotions Director’s Report - Carol Saniuk 
 

Carol reported that the web site is easy to use.  We have 150 members 
registered for online newsletters.  Ad space is available.  She has been able to 
keep the website up-to-date – getting items posted within hours of receipt. 
 
You can click on the calendar to get more information about an event.  She has 
also updated the pairing officials portion to give the guidelines as to how to 
upgrade. 
 
We will be updating all Officers and Directors on the website with a digital picture, 
which will also be used on their ID badge. 
 

18. Fund Raising Director’s Report – Wendel Donathan 
 

Wendel reported that the Warren County Convention & Visitors Bureau is 
interested in working with us – they are located in the Mason area.  They have 
bid on the Body Bar Tournament and will donate $2000 to our organization if we 
will commit to work it. 
 
It was also discussed to get some corporate sponsors.  John cautioned that we 
cannot accept funds raised for a specific person, but we can for a “general” 
purpose.  There is a letter written to enlist some corporate sponsors.  John Cvetic 
is to get the letter to Wendel. 
 
 

OLD BUSINESS
 
1. Job Descriptions for At Large Members 
 

Leo distributed the At Large Board Member job description.  Item 3 was added 
“May be part of the petition committees that pick the Cadet/ Junior teams going 
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to the Cadet and Junior Nationals if they work at least four (4) Ohio-based USA 
Wrestling Tournaments.”  At Large Members were reminded that they must sign 
in at the tournaments. 
 

 
2. Dual Meet Teams 
 

USAWO will pay entry fees for the Dual Meet teams (Schoolboy, Cadet, Junior).  
The organization cannot take the financial hit.  The Junior Team is always up 
against the Disney Duals.  There was a lot of discussion about the “better” 
competition at the National Team Duals vs. Disney – a majority of the members 
thing we need a better method of promoting the Duals”. 
 
The Cadet Dual Team is usually not a problem.  The location allows for a 
“cheaper” participation fee and the commitment is better from this age group. 
 
It was discussed whether Ohio could host the Duals.  There is a possibility to 
bring the Cadet and Schoolboy Duals to Ohio ( the Juniors will not likely move 
from Oklahoma).  Contracts will be renewed in 2008. 
 
Can we come up with some sponsorship activities to help offset participation 
fees?  A Golf outing was suggested. 
 
Bob Dies suggested that we have 3 Dual Team Directors.  These individuals 
would help to get sponsorships and support for the different Dual Teams, 
organize and help select the team, set the budget, select the coaches and collect 
the money. 
 

Proposed Constitution and Bylaws Amendments 
 
The following amendments were proposed, discussed and voted on: 
 

•A proposed amendment to Article 5.2 Directors was proposed to eliminate the 
positions of Coaches Director and Wrestling Developmental Director and to 
add Greco Development Director and Freestyle Development Director. 

 
Motion by Carol Saniuk and second by Debbi Kallai to accept the amendment 
as proposed by the Executive Committee.  Motion passed by acclamation.   
 

•A proposed amendment to Article 5.2 Directors was proposed to combine Sombo 
and Grappling with Beach Director. 
 

Motion by Chris Kallai, Jr and second by Bob Vallarelli to accept the 
amendment as proposed by the Executive Committee.  Motion passed by 
acclamation.   
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•A proposed amendment to Article 4.5 Vacancies was proposed to modify the 
procedure to fill a vacancy of an Officer from a vote of the entire voting body to a 
vote of the Board of Directors. 
 

4.5 Vacancies  If an Officer of the association resigns or is otherwise unable to 
serve, the remaining Executive Board shall place the names of the 
nominees for the vacant officer on a ballot which shall then be distributed 
by electronic communication to the Board of Directors.  The Board of 
Directors will have seven (7) days to return a vote for the proposed officer.  
The vote will be official if 75% of the Board of Directors responds within 
the seven (7) day period and one candidate has a majority of the votes.  In 
the event that 75% of the Board of Directors has not responded or there is 
a tie after the seventh day, the remaining Board of Directors will be 
contacted until the 75% response is achieved or the tie is broken. 

 
4.5.1   will be eliminated 
 

•A proposed amendment to Article 5.7 Vacancies was proposed to modify the 
procedure to fill a vacancy of a Director from a vote of the entire voting body to a 
vote of the Executive Board. 

 
5.7 Vacancies  If a Director of the association resigns or is otherwise unable 

to serve, his/her successor for the remainder of the term of that 
directorship shall be promptly voted into office by the Executive Board. 

 
5.7.1 will be eliminated 
 

•A proposed amendment to Article 7.8 Vacancies was proposed to modify the 
procedure to fill a vacancy of an At-Large Board Member from a vote of the entire 
voting body to not replacing them until the next Annual Meeting. 
 

7.8 Vacancies  If an At-Large Board Member resigns or is otherwise 
unable to serve, he/she will not be replaced for the remainder of the 
term. 

7.8.1   will be eliminated 
 

Motion by Bob Vallarelli and second by Wendel Donathan to accept the 
amendments as proposed by the Executive Committee.  Motion passed by 
acclamation.   
 

Articles 4.5, 5.2, 5.7, and 7.8 will be amended in our Constitution and Bylaws, 
distributed by email to all voting members, and published on the web site. 
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ELECTION OF OFFICERS  
The following Officers were elected for two-year terms: 
 

Position Nominations 
Nominated by: 

First 
Second 

Close nominations: 
First 

Second 
Result 

Chairperson Chris Kallai Debbi Kallai 
Tom Knupp 

Tom Knupp 
Bob Vallarelli 

Re-elected by 
acclamation 

Secretary Mary Terbay Debbi Kallai 
Zach Ison 

Tom Knupp 
Jon Horn 

Re-elected by 
acclamation 

Junior Director Jerry Nadeau Todd Haverdill 
Zach Ison 

Bob Vallarelli 
Wendel Donathan 

Re-elected by 
acclamation 

Cadet Director Jeff Kullman Wendel Donathan 
Jon Horn 

Chris Kallai, Jr. 
Leo Saniuk, Jr. 

Re-elected by 
acclamation 

Schoolboy 
Director John Sopczak Pete Bolanis 

Carol Saniuk 
Pete Bolanis 
Debbi Kallai 

Re-elected by 
acclamation 

Open Director Joel Greenlee Zach Ison 
Chris Kallai 

Jon Horn 
Zach Ison 

Re-elected by 
acclamation 

Mat Officials 
Director Bob Vallarelli Pete Bolanis 

Chris Kallai, Jr. 
Tom Knupp 
Zach Ison 

Re-elected by 
acclamation 

Pairing Officials Debbi Kallai 
Sue Dennis 

Carol Saniuk 
Chris Kallai, Jr. 

Pete Bolanis 
Jon Horn 

Re-elected by 
acclamation 

Folkstyle 
Director Charlie Smith John Sopczak 

Chris Miller 
Chris Miller 
Eddie Jayne 

Re-elected by 
acclamation 

Freestyle 
Development 

Director 
Jim Lehman Jeff Kullman 

Angelo Mastro 
John Sopczak 
Chris Miller 

Elected by 
acclamation 

Greco 
Development 

Director 
Jim Speelman Brian Nicola 

Zach Ison 
Zach Ison 

John Gillespie 
Elected by 

acclamation 
Beach/ Sombo/ 

Grappling Director Frank Baxter John Sopczak 
Pete Bolanis 

Todd Havedill 
Angelo Mastro 

Elected by 
acclamation 

International 
Exchange Director Jon Horn Zach Ison 

Chris Kallai, Jr. 
Debbi Kallai 
Brian Nicola 

Re-elected by 
acclamation 

Fund Raising 
Director 

Wendel 
Donathan 

John Sopczak 
Debbie Kallai 

Carmen Armenta 
Jon Horn 

Re-elected by 
acclamation 

Media / Promotions 
Director Carol Saniuk Chris Kallai, Jr 

Monica Kallai 
Zach Ison 

Wendel Donathan 
Re-elected by 
acclamation 

Women’s 
Director 

Brian Nicola 
Kip Flanik 

Jim Lehman 
John Sopczak 

Chris Kallai 
Chris Kallai, JR 

Elected by 
acclamation 

Junior Dual 
Director Frank Jayne Jon Horn 

Carmen Armenta 
Eddie Jayne 

John Sopczak 
Elected by 

acclamation 
Cadet Dual 

Director Bill Barger Chris Kalli 
Bob Vallarelli 

Chris Kallai 
Bob Vallarelli 

Elected by 
acclamation 

Schoolboy Dual 
Director Matt Darby Bob Dies 

Jon Horn 
Zach Ison 

John Sopczak 
Elected by 

acclamation 
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The following individuals were nominated and seconded for one-year terms as At-
Large Board Members.  All nominees were elected by acclamation.   
 

Northeast Northwest Central Southeast Southwest 
Dave Cline 
Bob Dies 

John Gillespie 
Chris Kallai, Jr. 

 

Carmen Armenta
Ralph Cubberly 
Troy McLaughlin 
Rod Rayfield 

Eddie Jayne
 
 

Zach Ison 
 
 

Tim Allen 
Mark Gerhard 
Angelo Mastro

Chris Miller 
 

 
 

 
NEW BUSINESS 
 
1. Online Membership card process 
 

Last year was our first year to use online membership rather than paper.  It was 
successful.  In 2008, we are going to be moving towards online Club registration 
and by 2009, that and event sanctions must be done online.  Leo distributed the 
directions for registering a Chartered Club online. 

 
 
2. Kid/ Cadet/ Junior Regional 2008 
 

USAWO will be hosting the K/ C/ J Regional on May 23-25th, 2008 at Battelle Hall 
in Columbus, OH.  There will be 12 mats and online registration will be available.  
Try to keep that weekend available for working! 
 

3. University/ FILA Cadet Nationals 
 
USAWO will once again be hosting the University/ FILA Cadet Nationals, on April 
10-13th at Akron University.  Since Akron does not have a wrestling team, we are 
in need of more volunteers than usual to move mats and for mat workers. 

 
4. Background checks 

 
Beginning September 1, 2008, background checks will be mandatory for all 
coaches, directors, officers, pairing officials, mat officials, and anyone over 18 
working with the wrestlers.  Cost will be $17/person and will be good for a 2 year 
period. 
 
When registering online, you will pay for your membership card and background 
check at the same time.   You will not be allowed on the floor without a Coach’s 
card and you will not receive the Coach’s card without the background check. 
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If you are a participant and a Coach, you will need to have 2 cards (as is now the 
case). 
 

 
5. Change tournament season length from 3-4 months 
 

This year we only have 4 weeks for Qualifiers due to the University/ FILA Cadets 
and the Regional at the end of May, which does not allow for many qualifiers. 
 
The discussion would be for 2009 to have a Freestyle/ Greco season followed by 
a Folkstyle season.  The OHSAA limitation was seen as a problem.  Also the fact 
that Folkstyle officials are compensated differently than the Freestyle/ Greco 
officials could put a large financial burden on the host sites.   
 
It was decided not to change. 

 
6. One man mechanics 

 
This is having one official on the mat and one keeping score.  It is being 
proposed as a way to decrease the number of mat officials required for a 
tournament.    This was tried at Fargo in 2007 and worked fairly well.  The senior 
official was at the mat the entire time. 
 
Motion by John Gramuglia and second by Bob Dies to allow two man 
mechanics at the USAWO Qualifiers at the discretion of the Tournament 
Directors.  Close discussion motioned by Zach Ison and seconded by Tim 
Allen.  Motion failed.  USAWO Qualifiers will stay with 3 mat officials. 
 

7. Miscellaneous 
 

Joe Neely explained why he was so excited about Sombo wrestling.  It is a good 
diversion for the athletes; it is considered a good time – a time to have fun.  
Athletes feel that they are doing something different but there are many of the 
same principles and moves.  On October 13th, there will be a tournament in 
Covington, KY.  Information about Sombo tournaments and information in 
general is available at www.somboJoe.com or from Jneely@fuse.net.  There will 
be a Grappling/ Sombo Championship in the Ohio area in 2008. 
 
Jerry Robinson from Rocky Mountain Nationals discussed the Terminator World 
Championships.  2008 will be the fourth year that this has been done in Ohio and 
the dates March 29th and 30th.  The goal is to build the tournament to 3000 
wrestlers.  If USAWO agrees to support this tournament (with workers) then Jerry 
will make it a USAWO Qualifier and a USA card will be required for participation. 
 

 Page 10 

http://www.sombojoe.com/
mailto:Jneely@fuse.net


Bart Friedenberg mentioned that the Tournament of Champions will be in 
Columbus April 26, 2008.  There will be approximately 3500 wrestlers with 30 
mats.  He wanted to discuss combining Cadet/ Elite/ Open for Freestyle.  Much 
discussion about division weight groups do not match up so that the TOC cannot 
be a qualifier.  Freestyle portion will either by USA-sanctioned or AAU-sanctioned 
and a card of the appropriate organization will be required.  This would provide 
another place to wrestle. 
 
Bob Vallarelli announced that 10 mat officials have been recommended for 
upgrade. 
 
Equipment buys were discussed.  USAWO needs to purchase 2 clocks at 
approximately $2500/ each to complete the set of 8 that we currently have.  This 
will enable us to run large tournaments more efficiently and professionally.  
USAWO also needs to purchase 4 laptops over the next 2 years.  These would 
be used for Officers (who are currently using personal computers exclusively for 
USAWO business) and for running tournaments (TRACK wrestling).  Motion by 
Chris Kallai, Jr. and second by Zach Ison to purchase the two clocks and 
purchase the laptops.  Motion passed. 
 
Ralph Cubberly questioned the Junior National Team Selection process.  He said 
that he was aware that the rules are not followed at the Junior level.  Motion by 
Ralph Cubberly that a doctor’s note or a statement from a school official that the 
wrestler is participating at a high school athletic event is the only valid reason to 
submit a petition.  There was no second. Chris Kallai and Leo Saniuk promised 
to attend the Junior petition meetings to ensure that the rules are followed. 
 
Bob Vallarelli proposed that each Tournament Director must get 2 NEW adult 
officials to participate or there will be $100 paid back to the officials that do work.  
Motion by Bob Vallarelli and second by Pete Bolanis to require Tournament 
Directors to supply 2 new officials or there will be a penalty of $50/ person.  This 
was amended and accepted to be one new mat and one new pairing official.  
Motion failed. 
 
Wayne Hiles spoke about having the National Team camps at OSU prior to 
Fargo.  Tom Ryan, head coach OSU, has offered to have both the Cadet and 
Junior National camps housed, fed and trained at OSU; the OSU wrestling team 
will train and set up all mats for $42/person/day.  He felt that this amount could 
be negotiated.  USAWO currently pays $50/person for camp.  A specifications 
letter will be sent to all Wrestling Universities by February 1 to get their bids.  
Supervision plan is a must; trainers, doctors and coaches will also have to be 
accounted for.  John Cvetic and Wayne Hiles will put together a bid package, 
with help from Frank Baxter. 
 
Motion by Leo Saniuk and second by John Gramuglia to raise the fee for 
wrestlers participating in both Greco and Freestyle at the Qualifier by $5 from 
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both styles at $20 to both styles at $25.   This would apply to Schoolboy/ Cadet/ 
Junior.  Motion passed by acclamation 
 
Motion by Chris Kallai Jr. to raise the admission price for $2/adult to $5/adult; 
$1/child to $3/child and family from $5 to $10 with the extra money going to the 
Tournament.  There was no second.  Motion by Carmen Armenta and second 
by John Gramuglia to raise the admission price to $5/adult  and $1/child (with no 
maximum).  Motion failed. 
 
Motion by Carol Saniuk and second by Debbi Kallai to eliminate refunds at the 
Qualifiers.  Tournament Directors will have the discretion to override if warranted.  
Motion passed by acclamation. 
 
Information about Goldshield was distributed to help prevent mat diseases. 
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REQUIREMENTS / PROCEDURES FOR 2008 USA WRESTLING - OHIO 
TOURNAMENTS 
 
1. Tournament Agreement Forms (i.e., contracts) must be returned to Leo Saniuk 

no later than December 1, 2007.  If these are not returned by January 1, 2008, 
there will be a $50 late charge assessed for each form that is late.  Event 
Sanction Forms and Club Charter Applications must be sent by December 1, 
2007 also. 

 
2. Officials must be paid according to the Official Compensation Policy.  If this is not 

done, the tournament will be fined at least the amount that the officials are 
underpaid and placed on a two-year probation.  If the violation occurs again 
within that time frame, the tournament will be dropped from the USAWO 
schedule.  Leo Saniuk will monitor this. 

 
3. If there are not enough mats at the tournament based on the minimum number 

listed on the contract, the tournament will be placed on a two-year probation.  If 
the violation occurs again within that time frame, the tournament will be dropped 
from the USAWO schedule.  Leo Saniuk will monitor this. 

 
4. Tournament Reports are due back to the Leo Saniuk within one (1) week of the 

tournament along with a check for the Junior/Cadet/Schoolboy entry assessment.  
If reports are late or the check is not included, a $50 late fee will be assessed. 

 
5. The tournament MUST have CERTIFIED medical person on site for the ENTIRE 

tournament. 
 
6. USAW’s insurance company recommends a pre-tournament site inspection of 

the facility.  Tournament Directors will receive an inspection form with their 
tournament guides. 

 
7. Be sure that you have at least two (and preferably three) working scales 

available. 
 
8. Be sure that you have enough Mat and Pairing officials and enough help to sell 

USA cards, handle registration and weigh-ins, and work the tables. 
 
9. Go over instructions with registration and weigh-ins before registration starts. 
 
10. Cut off registration and weigh-ins at the designated times. 
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SCHEDULING OF 2008 USA WRESTLING - OHIO TOURNAMENTS 
 
The following tournaments are TENTATIVELY scheduled for the 2008 season (pending 
confirmation of dates, completion of paperwork, and receipt of fees).   
 

Date Event Location 
March 8, 2008 SWOC (Folkstyle) Dayton Carroll HS 

March 15, 2008 Folkstyle State Championship Dayton Stebbins HS 

March 22, 2008 GR/FS Qualifier Tournament Delta HS 

March 29, 2008 GR/FS Qualifier Tournament Lakota East HS 

March 29-30, 2008 Terminator World Championships Owens Community 
College 

April 5, 2008 GR/FS Qualifier Tournament Toledo Waite HS 

April 5, 2008 GR/FS Qualifier Tournament Dayton Carroll HS 

April 19, 2008 GR/FS Qualifier Tournament Franklin HS 

April 19, 2008 GR/FS Qualifier Tournament Copley HS 

May 3, 2008 GR/FS Qualifier Tournament Elyria HS 

May 3, 2008 GR/FS Qualifier Tournament Stebbins HS 

   

May 3, 2008 Ohio Kids State Tournament Dayton Stebbins HS 

May 10, 2008 Ohio Kids State Tournament Dayton Stebbins HS 

May 17, 2008 Ohio Freestyle State Tournament Wadsworth HS 

   

May 31, 2008 Ohio Schoolboy Festival Beavercreek HS 
 
 
 
The meeting adjourned at 4:52 PM. 
 
 

PLEASE MARK YOUR CALENDARS FOR THE 2008 ANNUAL 
MEETING WHICH WILL BE HELD  

 
SUNDAY, October 5, 2008. 

 

 Page 14 



 

 Page 15 


	OFFICERS AND DIRECTORS REPORTS

